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September 2022
Year 10 Work Experience: Monday 27th March – Friday 31st March  2023
Dear Parent/Carer,

Students in Year 10 are given the opportunity to complete work experience.  This year we will once again be working with Tailored Education, who are able to provide us with a data base of potential employers and who will be responsible for completing the required health & safety checks on our behalf, prior to the start of our Work Experience Week 2023.  This year’s work experience is planned to take place over one week from Monday 27th  March - Friday 31st March 2023.  

However, please be aware that sourcing placements for all students is becoming increasingly challenging, given that some employees have changed their patterns of work  and continue to work part time from home, following the Coronavirus pandemic. We will be launching work experience this year in the Year 10 Careers Conference,  taking place on Wednesday 21st September 2022. 
Students will  be encouraged to be independent,  to source their own placements and where possible, use their known contacts. This may be a family member, friend or family acquaintance, with whom they may secure a valuable work placement for March 2023. Whilst we appreciate that this will not be possible for all students, we will support as much as possible in contacting employers to ensure all of our students can have a worthwhile experience of work.  If you are in  a position to source a placement for your child, then we can provide a Cover Letter for the employer  detailing the dates, but we will require an Own Placement Employer Details Form  completed by the employer and returned to school, so that we can process the placement and complete the relevant health & safety checks. 
For students  struggling to find an employer, then there is a link below to the Tailored Education data base of employers. Your child should search for a suitable employer and complete the Request Placement Form  and return this to the Careers office asap. We shall then contact employers to see if they would be willing to offer a placement, in order to avoid too many students contacting the same employer.Please be advised that the employers on this data base are those that have previously taken students for work experience, but they are not always in a position to accept students from all schools for all dates.  

https://fls.work-experience.co.uk/Login
Login: Student011  
Password: Student01
Students will be introduced to the Tailored Education data base as part of their Year 10 Conference, ‘How Employable Am I?’ and staff will help prepare and support them to get the best from their work experience in March 2023. 

Medical Forms

All parents will need to complete a medical form for their child, outlining any medical conditions including any allergies or information which both the school and the employer would need to be made aware of, before embarking on work experience.  Please return this as soon as possible to the careers office or to the school reception. All the information you should need to support both you and your son/daughter through this year’s  work experience process is available on the school website.   

Placements selected that are NOT from the Tailored Education data base of employers 

All employers visible on the Tailored Education database will have employers liability insurance ( ELI) in place, so once the employer has agreed to take a student this placement can be approved.

For an employer who has agreed to take a student for work experience from Monday 27th March - Friday 31st March 2023,  who is not on the Tailored Education database, the school will liaise with the employer and  make them aware that they will be contacted by Tailored Education, who conduct all the Health & Safety checks needed on our behalf, to enable the placement to be approved. 

Placements approved 

Once a placement has been approved by Tailored Education  we shall issue a student contract to the student. This will require a signature from the student, as well as one from a parent or carer. This will confirm the place has been approved and the student is able to proceed with the placement. At a later date we shall provide details of the agreed placement with contact details and we shall ask the student to contact the employer. This may be a simple phone call to introduce themselves and finalise arrangements for the week, or may require a visit in person, if the employer wants to meet the student before starting Work Experience  and complete a brief induction. 
Students must remember that as they are taking part in a pre-16 work experience, there may be circumstances where they are limited in their experience due to their age and may not be permitted access to certain areas, not permitted access to confidential information and they may not be permitted to use pieces of equipment for which they have not received specific training to use.  Students are advised to check  carefully the details of the job, what their duties will be, what time they would start and finish, so that they know in advance the expectations of the job before accepting the placement. This will ensure that they are successful in their work experience and make the most of the opportunity provided by the employer. It would be a wasted opportunity should they choose a placement where they were unwilling to perform the duties asked of them or were unable to arrive in time for the start of the day.  Please note that the hours of work often differ from those of the school day.

Work experience is intended to give students an insight into the real world of work and an appreciation of the skills and qualifications needed to gain access to particular fields of work in the future.  They have a valuable opportunity to develop new skills, as well as practise the skills they have already acquired and to speak with people who can advise them about current practices and opportunities.  It is also a valuable opportunity to develop their independence and take on more responsibility within a work place environment. We hope Year 10 will appreciate the opportunity provided by local employers and make the most of this experience.  

If your son/daughter is unsure about anything at all throughout the process, has any worries or concerns or has any problems securing a placement, please encourage them to come and speak to Mrs Isaacs or Mrs John in the Careers Office. This needs to be done at the earliest opportunity to ensure that all students have secured a placement.
Should you have any further questions please do not hesitate to contact me on the above number or email j.isaacs@smithillsschool.net
Yours sincerely,

J Isaacs

Mrs J Isaacs 

Careers Leader 
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